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Press Release 
 
NO INTERNATIONAL TOURNAMENT OF THE PICCOLOS OF FRIBOURG IN 2022 
 
Fribourg, October 11, 2021 - It is with great regret that the organizing committee of the International 
Piccolo Tournament of Fribourg announces that due to the current situation, it is forced to cancel the 
tournament that was to take place from April 14 to 17, 2022. 
 
Many thoughts behind the decision 
 
The organization thought long and hard before making the decision to cancel the 2022 tournament. 
Several scenarios were possible, several factors were taken into account. The current health situation and 
its uncertain evolution forced the management to make this decision. It should be noted that it was 
impossible for us to postpone the date of this decision since the organization of such an event requires a 
long process spanning several months. 
 
The main reason for the cancellation of the 2022 tournament is first and foremost to ensure everyone's 
safety. We do not know the future of this pandemic and cannot take any risks. It is important to remember 
that there are 500 players from all over the world, not counting the spectators and collaborators who 
would gravitate to the BCF Arena and the village hall for 4 days. The 2022 edition was planned with 24 
teams and accompanying persons.  
 
The organizing committee is working on the future and the formula of the event. 
 
 
For the organizing committee 
The President  
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